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CLSF CALENDAR OF EVENTS

April 13

Rec League Opening Day U5-U14

April 21

Boys Rec HSSL Season Opens

May 1

Registration begins for 2013-14 season

June 15
Last Day to Register for 2013-14 Season
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Steve Schofield – President

It doesn’t look like spring outside as I’m writing this, but the spring soccer season is just around the corner.  The CLSF recreational season is set to kick off on Saturday, April 13, and the Force competitive teams will start their training in early April.  Later this spring we will start our preparations for the next soccer year in 2013-2014.  Registration for the recreational program begins on May 1st.  Tryouts for the CLSF Force competitive program are coming up in May and June.  More details are provided in the related articles in this newsletter and also on our www.clsf.org website.

I am extremely excited to announce a major step forward this year for the Crystal Lake Soccer Federation.  On August 17-18, 2013 the CLSF in conjunction with the Kicks 4 Kids organization will host our inaugural competitive soccer tournament at Lippold Park!  This tournament is a fantastic opportunity for our organization and will help solidify CLSF as one of the top soccer organizations in the Chicago region.  A portion of the proceeds from this and future tournaments will be reinvested into the CLSF, providing us additional opportunities to strengthen our recreational and competitive program offerings.  Please see the related article in this edition for additional details.  
Good luck to you and your teams this season.  I look forward to seeing you out at Lippold.

Introducing your Crystal Lake Soccer Federation Board of Directors and Staff for 2013-14:

Steve Schofield - President

Tracy Dayton -Vice President / Secretary

Eric Bertalon - Treasurer  

Donna Bertalon – Assistant Treasurer

Dave Besterfeldt  – Fields

Jack Bragg – At Large

Greg Cole – Communications 
Derek Gablenz - Safety

Bernadine Hansen – Concessions

Bob Hansen – Recreational Teams

Dan Quinn – Website/Publicity
Steve Scarfe – Competitive Teams

Thomas Burleson – At Large

Staff
Greg Cole – Administrator

Dan Quinn – Force Program Director and Director of Coaching and Player Development

Bob Hansen – Referee Development

REGISTRATION FOR THE FALL 2013 – SPRING 2014 REC LEAGUE SEASON

Greg Cole – Registrar
Registration for the Fall 2013-Spring 2014 Season begins May 1.  Register online at www.clsf.org and follow the instructions which will be posted on the Home page. If you encounter difficulties registering online you may stop by Soccerhouse on Saturdays from 9AM to 3 PM, beginning April 13 and continuing through June 1. Thereafter, online registration continues through June 15. Last year we instituted the first Rec League fee increase in several years. We do not anticipate an increase in fees for the coming year.

The Rec League and the Force competitive teams will henceforth be operating under the same registration module. Last year we adopted this module for the Force teams and we found it worked out quite well. This will be a new process for Rec families, but promises to be a much simpler experience. This is a family registration system which allows parents to register their players for any of the programs offered by CLSF – Recreational, Force and camps. Once a player is added he or she can be registered for any program year after year. No more separate Force and Rec accounts for families who have players in both programs.

During the latter part of the Spring 2013 Season, recreational League coaches will receive a list of current players rostered on their team who have not registered. Coaches will be asked to remind those players to register by the deadline June 15, 2013. Players who do not register by June 15 and desire to participate will be placed on a waiting list. CLSF cannot guaranty anyone on the waiting list a roster spot for the 2013-14 Season. Those players will be subject to the increased base fee rate.
GIRLS REC HIGH SCHOOL SOCCER LEAGUE REGISTRATION (Ages U15-U19, Grades 9-12)
Ken Hopp – Girls Rec H.S.S.L. Coordinator
Registration for the Fall 2013 season of the Girls Rec High School Soccer League (H.S.S.L.) begins May 1. Registration is via our website www.clsf.org.  

Teams play in the Northern Illinois High School Recreational Soccer League (NIHSRSL) also known as the BLACKMORE LEAGUE in honor of the league’s founder.  The league is made up of approximately 16 teams from local communities which participate in scheduling matches. League matches are played on Sundays. Home matches are played at Lippold Park. CLSF teams will travel to play some games in opposing teams’ communities. The season begins the end of August and runs through the last weekend in October.

Girls NIHSRSL teams may also participate in League sponsored tournaments. The scheduling and location of such tournaments is by the NIHSRSL and not under the control of CLSF. Participation in tournaments is determined by each CLSF team’s coach. Traditionally three tournaments are offered throughout the season. Some additional costs may be incurred by players depending on tournament participation and selection of uniforms. 

1ST ANNUAL CRYSTAL LAKE FORCE KICKS 4 KIDS CLASSIC – August 17-18, 2013 at LIPPOLD PARK

Kristian Rockall - Co-Tournament Director & CLSF U13-U14 Coordinator

We are excited to announce the 1st Annual Crystal Lake FORCE Kicks 4 Kids Classic! Crystal Lake Soccer Federation is partnering with Kicks 4 Kids (a local non-profit organization) to bring a competitive soccer tournament for ages U9-U14 to Crystal Lake.  Our unique event will bring a quality soccer experience with top level teams competing on our top-notch fields in keeping with the event mission of:
Giving Back…

· A Charity Soccer Tournament giving back to local organizations who support the well being of children
Health & Wellness…

· A health conscious event that strives to raise awareness about the benefits of health and wellness; all vendors will supply healthy food, snack & drink options, and free fruit for all players
Taking Care of the Environment….

· A green event that will strive be responsible for taking care of our environment as we try to re-use, reduce & recycle
Fun for all the Family…

· A festival style tournament with lots of fun for families, including face painting, live DJ, “Shoot 4 Fruit” interactive soccer game, plus much more
K4K Beneficiaries –

· Options & Advocacy of McHenry County

· Big Brothers Big Sisters of McHenry County

· Habitat for Humanity of McHenry County

· Talking about Curing Autism (TACA)

· Advocating Vehicle Awareness (AVA)
We are looking for volunteers! Please let us know if you can help us with:

· Qualified medical professional (EMT, Paramedics, physicians) who wants to be a part of our tournament medical team 

· An event volunteer on Aug 17-18 

Sponsor our event:

· Want your business to be a sponsor at our event, or know of a business that may be interested?  Contact us for sponsorship opportunities.

Please contact Co-Tournament Director Kristian Rockall with all inquiries at: tournament@clsf.org
Join The Largest Competitive Program in McHenry County!

Dan Quinn – Force Program Director and Director of Coaching and Player Development
The CRYSTAL LAKE FORCE is the Competitive branch of CLSF.  The FORCE is run by a full-time staff of professional coaches Our staff is managed by full-time Age Group Coordinators under the direction of a full-time Program Director. The FORCE is the only program in the area operating under this model.  We do so to ensure consistent player development from U8-U23!

The FORCE boasts the most qualified staff coaches in the area with a unique blend of cultures, experience, and the highest levels of coaching certifications.  We have staff coaches from: Brazil, Costa Rica, Croatia, England, Spain & the United States.  We have multiple coaches with the highest level of certifications - USSF A Certifications & NSCAA Premier Diplomas.  To ensure that your players are learning the game from an experienced, certified staff, all of our coaches have a minimum of a USSF National License!

Our teams also compete at the highest level.  In 2012 the U19 FORCE Elite Girls were finalists in the State Cup and advanced to Regionals.  In 2013 our U16 FORCE Elite Boys team is 1 of 8 teams to compete in the IYSA Premiership Division.  In the 2013-14 season we are expecting 6 of our High School teams to compete in the Midwest Regional League.  Most importantly, our players make it to the next level.  Over 20 players from our 2013 graduating class will continue to play in college!

Our FORCE program is able to accomplish all this at a lower cost than any comparable program.  Our players train more; compete in more games and tournaments; and pay less!  We believe that competitive soccer can be affordable and still provide an environment to enable your player to get where he or she wants to go. We continue to prove this each year!

Come join the over 550 players in our program who have learned what it means to be a FORCE player!  

See tryout details below:
2013-14 FORCE TRYOUT DATES

U9-U14 Girls:

May 28th & 30th - 6:00-7:30PM

U9-U14 Boys:

May 29th & May 31st - 6:00-7:30PM

High School Girls:

May 5th & 12th - 6:00-7:30PM

High School Boys:

June 5th 7:30PM & Oct. 14 - 7:30PM

U23 Girls:

May 21st - 6:00-7:30PM

Rainout Dates:

U9-U14 - June 2nd: Girls 5:00-6:30PM, Boys 6:30-8:00PM

High School Girls: May 19th - 6:00-7:30

High School Boys: TBD 

· CHECK-IN IS 30 MINUTES BEFORE TRYOUTS 
· PARTICIPANTS MUST REGISTER ONLINE 
REGISTRATION & TRYOUTS ARE FREE!

Register: www.clsf.org/tryouts.php
Program Details: www.clsf.org/ProgramsForce.php
REC SKILLS TRAINING SCHEDULE 
Dan Quinn – Director of Coaching and Player Development
CLSF Recreational Skills training is a FREE training program run by FORCE Staff Coaches for CLSF recreational players looking to improve their technical ball skills.  This program is open to any CLSF Recreational player looking to improve his or her game.  Players will spend most of training sessions with the ball at their feet learning to master different technical elements of the game.

Dates: 

April 9 - May 16 (no training on school holidays)

Days: 

Tuesday/Wednesday/Thursday

Times: 

4:30-5:30 - Pre-school, Kindergarten, 1st Grade

5:30-6:30 - 2nd Grade & 3rd Grade

6:30-7:30 - 4th through 8th Grade

Where:

Lippold Park Training Area (near Soccerhouse)

NO REGISTRATION IS NECESSARY FOR THIS PROGRAM!!

FORCE 2013 Graduating Class
Dan Quinn – Director of Coaching and Player Development
Congratulations to our 2013 girls graduating class!  We have 12 of 16 players that will continue playing in college next year:

· Amber Pringle – Saint Xavier University - NAIA Krystal Felderman – Quincy University – NCAA DII

·  Mackenzie Taldone – Upper Iowa – NCAA DII

·  Margaret Rivera – Northern Illinois University – NCAA DI

·  Robyn Wenzel – Valparaiso University – NCAA DI

·  Amy Sulikowski - Benedictine University – NCAA DIII

·  Samantha Boettjer -  Pending 
·  Becca Hoklas – Indiana Tech University - NAIA

·  Bri Fenton – Upper Iowa University – NCAA DII

·  Emily Shoenfeldt – Illinois State University - NCAA DI

·  Jordan Reitz – MSOE – NCAA DIII
·  Katy Boyd – Upper Iowa University – NCAA DII
Congratulations to our 2013 boys graduating class!  This is the first boys team to play from U9-U18 in a FORCE uniform.  Many of these players will continue playing in college next year, but have not completed the signing process in time for this publication.

Congratulations to all graduating FORCE players!  We wish you the best of luck in college!
SPECIAL NEEDS ASSISTANCE/REMOTE PARKING PICKUP 
Greg Cole - Administrator

If a family member or friend is handicapped and needs assistance accessing the fields, golf car rides may be obtained at Soccerhouse. This service is also available to families with small children who may have to park in outlying parking lots at Lippold. If you find yourself in this situation, please use your cell phone to contact us at Soccerhouse 459-2573, and we will send someone out to pick you up.
CELL PHONE RECYCLING FUNDRAISER

Money will be earned for each recycled phone.

Please drop off your old cell phones at:

Soccerhouse
Or

BOB HANSEN – 4605 DANIEL DRIVE, CRYSTAL LAKE

If you know of a business that will serve as a drop off location, contact Bob Hansen at refbob@sbcglobal.net
NEW CALENDAR MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEM

Greg Cole - Administrator

CLSF has implemented a new system designed to manage organization calendar information.  It’s called Calendar Palace. CLSF plans to use the service as its primary calendar management information system.

Calendar Palace is a community calendar management company.  It provides calendars from organizations across a community and make those calendars available to families.  Families go to the company’s site at www.calendarpalace.com, sign-up, and select calendars that are important to them.  Calendar events from those calendars are then automatically pushed into the user’s smart phones or computers.  Each family should have received an email from the team’s coach or manager with instructions on how to sign-up.  
Calendars for all CLSF teams (Force and Recreation) have been created in Calendar Palace.  CLSF will publish game schedules for all teams on the platform.  Each team also has a separate practice calendar for scheduled training sessions. When you go to Calendar Palace and select the calendars for your team, all the games and practices will be automatically synced to your phone or computer.  When changes to the schedule happen, the changes will automatically be made in your calendar.  You won’t need to change the information to keep your calendar accurate.
Further, when a change happens in your calendar, you’ll receive an email message about the change.  This is particularly important if a game is cancelled.  If a game is cancelled due to weather conditions, Calendar Palace emails will be the easiest way to communicate cancellations to all team families.  In addition to change notifications, the Calendar Palace system also generates reminders of upcoming events to keep you informed.
The Calendar Palace system will send you the notification and reminder emails that will keep you informed.  We might also use the system to send general team communications.  So signing-up is important to stay informed about team happenings.
To make the platform useful, CLSF needs all families to sign-up for the service.  Calendar Palace is FREE and is easy to use.  When you sign-up for the Calendar Palace, CLSF asks that you select the following calendars at a minimum:
1. If a family member plays on a Recreational Team, select the All Rec calendar.
2. Select the game calendar for each recreation team in which a family member participates.
1. For the Force Program, select the All Force calendar. 

2. Select the game calendar for each Force team in which a family member participates.
3. Select the practice calendar for each Force team in which a family member participates.
Calendar Palace offers calendars from other area organizations and you are free to select as many calendars as you like.  You are not restricted to select only CLSF calendars.  If you have any questions about using Calendar Palace, please send an email to support@calendarpalace.com.  The company will respond to you and answer any questions you might have.
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